GOOLE FIELDS PARISH COUNCIL.
Minutes from the virtual meeting held on 21st May 2020 at 7.00pm in councillors’ own homes (due to covid pandemic)
Present. 
Cllrs M.Dougherty ,M.Belton, F.Cawkwell, J.Barker, J.Oldridge.
Apologies; None
Minutes of the last two meetings (13/5/19 & 20/1/20) were read by the clerk and confirmed as true and correct records and signed by the chairman. (after meeting)
Financial matters.
HSBC have conducted a telephone security check with Cllr Dougherty who successfully answered all questions about the bank account which now enable it to remain open and fully active.
The clerk has now received the £2500 precept money into the bank account and a VAT rebate of £25.00 was noted as claimed but not yet received.

Cheques approved; (during/after meeting)
Goole Town Council £360.00
Came & Co £218.00

S.Belton £960.00

ERNLLCA £166.27

Reedness PC £250.00

J. Walker £100.00

The accounts and bank reconciliation for year ending March 31st, 2020 were circulated prior to the meeting with accompanying invoices and bank statements. All councillors approved the accounts and the chairman will sign the accounts book when the parish council next meet.

The annual governance statement for 2019/2020 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk (after meeting)

The annual accounting statement for 2019/2020 was approved as accurate and signed by the chairman and clerk (after meeting)
The clerk will post the audit exemption forms when they are signed and place on the website.

The 2020 asset register was made known with no changes and as such was formally approved at the meeting.

Planning applications.
None received 

Matters arising.
Due to the covid pandemic situation and the fact that councillors cannot meet, it was decided that the roles of Chairman and Vice Chairman will remain in situ for the 2020-2021 period. 

I.C.O. registration-the renewal for this membership was formally approved in advance for the forthcoming 2020-2021 year and as such the clerk will raise a cheque when the renewal date approaches.

Delegation of powers-it was resolved that whilst the pandemic situation is upon us that all parish council decisions and duties will be made temporarily by the Chairman and clerk until the situation improves. The clerk will inform all councillors of any decisions made via email.
Water pumps-following on from past severe floods at Goole Fields and at Reedness and Swinefleet (following adverse weather conditions), the councillors discussed ways to resolve this regular occurrence in an effort to assist the residents ,drainage board, emergency services and adjacent parish councils and have resolved to attempt to gain funding from the Goole Fields Windfarm fund to purchase a much needed industrial water pump to use and loan to affected areas nearby in cases of future flooding. The clerk has completed the grant application and submitted it to ERYC. The clerk has now been notified by ERYC Laura Burley that the application was not successful and gave reasons for the decision. It was resolved that the application will be re submitted with all questions answered and concerns addressed.
Sarah Belton 23/5/20
